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Hempfield Church of the Brethren
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520
Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545
Website: www.hempfieldcob.org

f Contact Us
Sunday, June 0

Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to
contact them if you have a need.
Doug Hinton — Senior Pastor
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org
Scheduled Day Off: Monday
Josh Fulmer — Youth Minister
Cell: 717-723-7732; E-mail: josh@hempfieldcob.org
Scheduled Day Off: Friday
Geoff Davis — Associate Pastor
Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net
Laura Meiser — Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator
Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org
Emmy Schott — Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org
Irene Hershey — Administrator
Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M.
Please submit bulletin information to Irene by Wednesday noon.

HCOB Family Facts

General Offering for May 29, 2022 =
General Fund $ 13,041.50
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,512

Building Fund for May 29, 2022 = $ 400.00
Video Upgrade Fund to Date = $7,100.00 J
f This Week @ H.C.O.B.
Today: Wednesday:
Celebration VBS
Monday: Thursday:
Doug’s Day Off VBS
VBS Begins
Tuesday: Friday:
VBS Josh’s Day off
8:00am Sewing Group
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PRELUDES GRADUATE RECOGNITION
WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS CLOSING SONG Great is Thy Faithfulness  #327
BAPTISM

*BENEDICTION
PRESENTATION OF GIFTS

*POSTLUDE
CONGREGATIONAL AFFIRMATION *Those who are able are invited to stand
CALL TO WORSHIP Psalm 89 Preacher — Kaiden Braught
Worship Leader — Youth Members
VOICES IN PRAISE Holy Spirit Accompanist — Jen Hinton
Waymaker Praise Band Leader — Jen Hinton

Sound Tech —Rich Bushong & Mitchell Barnes

YOUTH YEAR RECAP (VIDEO) Video Tech —Doug Howard

Children Dismissed for Children’s Church PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY BY
READING AHEAD! Next Sunday, Josh Fulmer will be preaching on
SCRIPTURE Hebrews 13:7-14 Exodus 3:14; Matthew 17:1-8. Please read and prayerfully study this

passage this week as we prepare to worship together.

MORNING PRAYER & LORD’S PRAYER

SPECIAL MUSIC Run to the Father GOD’S GROUNDSKEEPERS NEED YOU!!
B 1. We need someone to volunteer to spray weed killer
SCRIPTURE Romans 8:26-30 3 inour flower areas 2 times throughout the season to

keep weeds controlled around trees and island areas.

, . . . . B8 A T Weed killer will be provided.
MESSAGE God’s Consistency in Changing Times 2. We also need volunteers to water flowers and plants

once per week throughout the summer, from May through September.
If you are willing or interested in helping, please contact Mary Lou Ruth./




We will collect the “2-Cent-A-Meal”
offering on Sunday, June 12th for

the Global Food Initiative

(GFI) program. This program is the
primary way that the Church of the
Brethren assists hungry people in developing food security
around the world.

WE&%WYOU

Today is Youth Sunday — a time when we celebrate the youth of our
church as well as those graduating from High School and/or College.
This year, in addition, we want to celebrate the recent retirement of
Doris Wright and to honor Josh Fulmer for his service to the youth of
our congregation.

Following the morning worship, we will join together in fellowship
around a Brunch.

JOIN usIt!

i ~___ Do you love children? Are you
=\ o willing to commit to help for 1
{’i’_’) year? The children’s ministry is

looking for help with both the
/ji.; g;) % % % % nursery and Children’s Ministry this
Fall. If God is nudging your heart
to serve, simply sign up on the sheet provided in the Narthex. Either
Emmy or Laura will reach out to discover where your talents/desires
lie. Won’t you be a part of building the next generation of Hempfield
Church of the Brethren? Sign up today!

CCwmeuncementls

FOOD PANTRY UPDATE -

96 pounds of food items contributed to the
pantry in March.

In March we served 136 families.... which
included 144 children, 268 adults, 107 seniors
for a total 519 people. Many families visit the pantry every week
which gives our total people fed in March at 1,570.

Hempfield Area Food Pantry

Ramon noodles, canned salmon, canned potatoes, pancake mix
Manheim Central Food Pantry
Crackers, paper towels, tissues, toilet paper, canned fruit — especially
pineapple, baked beans, canned beats
Both Pantries are in need of cereal, large jelly (no glass containers
please), mac and cheese, canned meat (chicken, Spam and tuna), pasta
(egg noodles, spaghetti, Penna), pasta sauce, peanut butter, soups,
canned vegetables.
TSNy Welcome Your New Neighbor
The Outreach Team has a ministry

WELCOME TO THE’ 1 to help you welcome your new

» NEICHBORHOQD! neighbors. It’s a friendly way to

\\(,A b reach out to people who are new to

- - your neighborhood

We assembled a gift bag for you to present to your new
neighbor that includes a letter from Pastor Doug, brochures
about the church and youth ministry, a $25 gift card to a local
business, a copy of the book of John or the New Testament and
a “Living” Stone with the reference 1 Peter 2:4-5 which is the
basis for our theme — Living Stones, Building Bridges.

oA

1
y

As followers of Jesus we want to be the first ones to welcome
new people in our neighborhood. We encourage you to
participate! Contact Irene Hershey, the Church
Administrator, to obtain a welcome bag.



HELP
W/VA ED!
The Stewards of Finance have some volunteer opportunities. Please

consider ways that you may be able to fill these important roles in the
life of the church.

#1. We are looking for 3 individuals to serve on rotating schedules as
Offering Tabulators. This involves counting the weekly offering.

#2. We are in need of someone to serve as Assistant Treasurer. Claire
Eshelman is retiring at the end of 2022 and we need to find and train
her replacement.

Please consider either of these ways to serve the church. If interested,
please contact Justin Kleinfelter at (jkleinfelter@fultonbank.com).

P AYICE
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WE NEED A FEW HOMES!! As part of our youth summer events, we

are planning a Progressive Dinner for them. It is currently scheduled
for Sunday, June 26™. We are in need of a few families to be willing to
host a portion of this adventure. Won’t you consider opening your
home? If so, please contact Jen Houck at jnshouck@gmail.com or by
calling her at 717-951-7694

VIDEO UPGRADE FUNDRAISER: We are
kicking off a fundraiser to upgrade our
church’s video technology for live streaming
and recording. With unanimous Leadership
Team support, the congregation voted to
approve the video upgrade at the April 24

d Congregational Gathering.
The total cost of the project is estimated at $20,000; $10,000 will come
from the Building Fund and $10,000 will come from this special
fundraiser. There is a possibility to receive a grant of up to $5,000 from
the Atlantic Northeast District’s Facilities Assistance Fund, therefore
we may only need to raise $5,000. The application for ANE funds was
sent on May 25 and we’ll keep you informed of its status.

YOU can support this project by making a check payable to “Hempfield
Church of the Brethren” and write “Video Upgrade Fund” on the memo
line. You can place your check in the offering on Sundays or mail it to
the church. Please include your offering envelope # if you want it
recorded for your end of the year contribution statement. You can also
make an offering on-line through Breeze by selecting “Give to Video
Upgrade Fund”. Thank you for investing in these important
communication tools of our times!

Tri nks

Many thanks to the teens involved in today’s Service!

Mitchell Barnes
Kaiden Braught
Trinity Braught
Jordan Hoffman
Micah Hoffman
Maddie Houck
Vanessa Houck
Chad Myer
Amber Shenk






